Welcome to our City. The City Hall is located at 111 Wildwood Road, and is open from 9 until 12 Monday
through Thursday mornings. There is a bulletin board out in the front of the hall, with notices and minutes
posted for your review. The minutes are also at the Library.

Come and join us at the regular Council Meetings, which are on the third Wednesday of the month at 8:00
p.m. we'd like to meet you!!

Building permits are required for all work over $300 - which includes both labor and material. Included in
what needs permits are roof replacements, decks; most everything that needs work requires a permit. It's
much easier to call and find out if one is required than have the project red-tagged because one was not
issued! Fill permits are also required - check with the Clerk.

Willernie has a public beach, on the north side of the apartment building across from the Piccadilly. Hours
are posted. We also have 2 parks - one on Stillwater Road across from the Laundromat, and Milner Park,
which is at the intersection of Wildwood and Charing. Milner Park has picnic tables and some fun toys for
the little ones.

The library, operated by Washington County, is at 736 Stillwater Road. Hours are Monday, Tuesday, and
Thursday from 1 until 9 p.m., Wednesday 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. (10:30 is story time for the little ones - a big
success), Sunday and Friday from 1 until 5 p.m., and Saturday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. (Hours are subject to
change, due to being set by Washington County).

Dog licenses are required for all dogs over 4 months, and cost $3 for each 2- year period. Proof of rabies
vaccination is required.

Thursday is trash pickup day - have your things out by the road and ready by 7 a.m. for pickup. This year
the contract is with Waste Management. If you need a container, or have questions, call the City Hall at
429-2977.

We also have entered into a recycling program - with pickups every other Monday. Willemie is the gold
week for recycling pickups and it is a single sort process that means you can recycle paper, glass, cans, plastic,
etc. but you do not need to separate the items. If you need more information, call the City Hall at 429-2977.

We have a contract with Washington County Sheriff's Office for our police protection. For emergency use,
call 911 for police or fire.

If you see our maintenance man, Rick Paulson, working on the streets or reading meters and such, stop and
say "hi".

The City operates a leaf vacuum in the spring and fall - and at those dates and times rake your leaves out to
the road and Rick will pick them up for you!
If you need further information, call the City Hall at 429-2977.

Vickie Keating
Clerk-Treasurer



